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My Reference                  Your Reference                 Please ask for: 
IS/122/21640/HT/02                      Marc Hill 

 
 
The Occupier 
«AddressBlock»         7th August 2023 
 
 
 
       
 
 
Dear Sir / Madam, 
 
Racecourse Road, Rotherham – Proposed Road humps.  
 
We have recently undertaken an informal consultation on a proposal to construct road 
humps along the full length of Racecourse Road and would like to take the opportunity to 
thank all those that commented on the proposal.  
 
We are now moving to the formal consultation process where details of the proposed 
traffic calming features will be advertised on site and in the local press shortly to increase 
awareness of the scheme. 
 
Upon completion all comments and objections received, (from both the informal and formal 
consultations), will be reported to the Assistant Director of Regeneration & Environment for 
a decision to made regarding progressing the scheme as shown on the attached plan 
(Drawing reference number: 122/21640/HT/02). 
 
The proposed road humps will be 75mm high, five metres long flat top road humps with 
tapered sides in the vicinity of Rockingham Court, property numbers: 32, 48, 72, 92, 116, 
138 and near the Wath Wood Road junction. All the proposed humps will be positioned so 
as not to obstruct private driveways or accesses and there are no double or single yellow 
lines proposed at these, therefore exiting parking provision will not be affected. 
 
The scheme has been developed following a suggestion made by your local Councillors to 
the Local Neighbourhood Road Safety Scheme Fund which has been set up in Rotherham 
to address community concerns. In this case the road is frequently the subject of 
complaints regarding speeding traffic, it is used by pedestrians accessing nearby local 
facilities and for leisure purposes. This proposal will reduce the average speed of vehicles 
on the road and also better reflect and indicate to users the speed at which it is safer to 
travel through this residential area. 
 
In the meantime, if you have any queries regarding this scheme, please do not hesitate to 
contact us by one of the methods available at the top of this letter or by email at 
Transportation@rotherham.gov.uk 
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Formal objections to any aspect of this scheme will be required in writing and must specify 
the grounds on which they are being made and addressed to: 
 
Paul Woodcock 
Strategic Director of Regeneration and Environment,  
Riverside House,  
Main Street,  
Rotherham  
S60 1AE 
 
Please respond before 7th September 2023. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
 
Marc Hill 
Senior Engagement & Communications Officer.  
Transportation Infrastructure Service, 
Planning, Regeneration & Transport, 
Environment & Regeneration. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Freedom of Information Act 
Details of any representations or objections received may be made 
available for inspection at council meetings and other forums or 
supplied to members of the public and others in response to 
requests for information under the “Freedom of Information Act” 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


